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Union Square Association 
Meeting 
Monday, June 6, 2016, 7pm ð 9pm 
1401 Hollins Street  
All are welcome. 
 

Agenda 

- Business of the Month : YouFit 

- Pigtown Farmersõ Market 

- Baltimore Mosquito Project: 
Zika virus Info/Q&A 

- Police Report 

- Committee Reports 

- Summer Events 

- Baltimore Energy Challenge 
Public Safety Initiative  

- Union Square historical markers 

- New Business 

- Adjourn 

Around  the  square  
By 

 Bif Browning 
 
Summertime is almost here and there are numerous events going on in 

Union Square to make sure we get outside and enjoy it. We have Yoga in the 
Park on Saturday mornings, Rake Around the Park bi-monthly, òLots of Artó 
cleanups and neighborhood sports competitions throughout the summer to 
help ensure we all get plenty of exercise.  There are plenty of entertainment 
options each month with the òThree on the 3rdó Movie Series on the third 
Friday to Sunday, and the òSunday Sounds in the Parkó concert series on the 
last Sunday afternoon.   
If that was not already enough, Union Squareõs 6th annual òBloom Your 

Blockó judging will take place Saturday, June 18th from 9am until noon. 
Make sure to have your signs and plants out front and get with your neighbors 
to have your block look its best. Afterwards, join us in the park for the 
announcement of the awards and the celebration.  Make your favorite 
homemade pie and bring it out to share and enjoy with your neighbors.   

USA Day will occur on Saturday, July 16th.  This is a day we will 
celebrate all the unique cultures that make up our microcosm of the great 
American melting pot .  Share food, stories, and items from your home 
country or hometown with the community as we all learn more about those 
of us who call Union Square home. 

The 2nd Annual Union Square Crab Feast fundraiser will be held in 
Union Square Park on Saturday, August 27th from noon until 5 p.m. This 
event is all you can eat crabs, so get your appetites ready and be prepared to 
do some pickinõ.  

This will be the last newsletter before our regular seasonal break. The 
newsletter resumes in September, but there are a lot of events during the 
summer. I did my best to provide a quick rundown, but be sure to watch for 
the weekly óHip to the Squareó email to keep you up to date on what is 
happening in our community.  

 

 

Quote of the month  

"Trees and plants always look like the 
people they live with, somehow.ó  
- Zora Neale Hurston 
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Bloom your bl ock  
By  

Andrea Coccia-Leahy 
 

For the past six years Bloom Your Block has sprouted and blossomed into a fun, successful neighborhood project and 
competition. From the very beginning neighbors became interested and engaged, making Bloom Your Block an example of 
how good things happen when we come together for a common purpose. 

Eight years ago many blocks in our neighborhood were stark and desolate especially the 1300 block of Lombard St.  
When I moved in, I felt moved to brighten up the front of my newly renovated, beautiful home. Shortly after I placed 
flower pots on my front steps, they were all stolen. Being determined and resolute I decided to find a way to have flowers 
throughout the neighborhood and that is how Bloom Your Block came into existence. 

Over the years the Union Square Association has given away hundreds of flower pots and plants to neighbors through 
donations from other neighbors and non-profit organizations. The association also offers free mulch for residents to 
maintain their tree wells. On the day of the competition there is a celebration in the park sponsored by the association and 
donations from neighbors. 

The competition is always exciting and interesting. It is fun to see the creative and artistic expression of residents and 
the new displays that sprout up. This year the competition is on Saturday, June 18th and judging begins at 10 am. Judges 
will walk the neighborhood accompanied by residents and determine which block and individual house are the best and 
òbloomiestó. Be sure to come out of your house and meet the judges (hint: you will get extra points). This gives us a 
chance to show off our wonderful neighborhood and be recognized for grants and programs offered throughout the city. 
Be sure to make your display colorful and unique and include your tree wells (hint: another way to get extra points). Signs 
count too, so put your Bloom your Block sign on display! The neighborhood and competition will be professionally 
photographed so show us your smile! 

At noon we will all meet in the park for the celebration and announcement of the winners and as per tradition, we will 
have our heavenly, homemade pie contest. If you are interested in baking a pie we will gladly eat it! Bring as many as you 
like!  

For more information on Bloom your Block, please contact Andrea 571-264-3885. 
 

 

Square roots  
By  

Daniel Rodenburg 
 

Our municipal anthem, first performed in 1916, was 
taught in city schools for years.  In 1914, the Board of 
Estimates approved money to launch a municipal band. A 
year later, Frederick R. Huber, director of the Peabody 
Conservatoryõs summer school programs, suggested the 
idea of giving townspeople something new and uplifting 
ñ a municipal anthem.  

Competitions were held for the text and musical 
setting of the words; each offered a $250 prize. The 
winning poem, òBaltimore, Our Baltimore,ó was penned 
by a Sun columnist, Folger McKinsey and Emma 
Hemberger wrote the music to Baltimoreõs anthem. 
 

Interested in Advertising with Us?  
The Union Square newsletter is running paid advertisements to offset costs and benefit community projects. If interested, please contact 

media@unionsquareassociation.org for rates. Itõs a great way to let people know about your company or special event while supporting the 

neighborhood! Ask about special rates for Union Square residents.  

  

'Baltimore Our Baltimore' 
 
Baltimore, where Carroll flourished, and the fame of Calvert grew! 
Here the old defenders conquered as their valiant swords they drew. 
Here the starry banner glistened in the sunshine of the sea. 
In that dawn of golden vision that awoke the song of Key. 
Here are hearts that beat forever for the city we adore. 
Here the love of men and brothers -- Baltimore, our Baltimore! 
 
Here the clipper ships of story brought the cargoes of their day, 
From the ports of seven oceans homing white-winged up the bay. 
Here immortal Poe illumined living letters with his lyre; 
Here Lanier's uplifting measures taught the world a fresh desire; 
Here the tradesman and the statesman, here the gallant hearts of yore 
Came to build a beauteous city -- Baltimore, our Baltimore! 
 
Here the charm of parks and gardens, here the spirit of the home; 
Here the music of the morning in the wind across the foam. 
Here the teacher and the prophet, here the sermon and the song, 
Keep the higher beauty burning and the nobler purpose strong: 
Here the church and here the temple teach our hearts their hallowed lore; 
Here hath Science wed with Healing -- Baltimore, our Baltimore! 



 3 

 

Spring is here! If youõre looking for a fun outdoor activity to 
do with your family, I know just the thing for you! Geocaching is 
a free worldwide treasure hunt to find hidden objects. This 
activity can take you anywhere you please since there are 2 million 
geocaches hidden worldwide. And youõre in luck, because there 
are lots of geocaches to find right here in Baltimore. 

 My family and I downloaded a free app to our phone called 
òGeocaching Classicó by Groundspeak Inc. We used it to navigate 
all over Baltimore and find hidden treasures. The app showed us 
the distance, difficulty, size of the geocache box and gave a 
description of the hidden item. We used clues to help us out a 
little along the way.  

From Union Square we walked only a few minutes before 
finding our very first geocache at the Baltimore Ohio Railroad 
Museum. Since we found the hidden treasure quickly we decided 
to try an even harder one. Our second geocache followed a series 
of clues written on the back of everyday street signs. It was harder 
than we expected and took us all the way into the Inner Harbor! 
When we finally found our prize we were very tired but we had 
so much fun. At each location we had the chance to sign a 
logbook, and leave a knick-knack behind for the next geocacher to 
find. (Donõt forget to bring a pen if you want to sign the 
logbook!) Check out geocaching this weekend if the weather is 
nice.  My family and I enjoyed this new experience and I bet your 
family will to! 

Remember to check out www.unionsquareassociation.org for more information on events in the community.  
For information on  the Southwest Partnership, please go to www.southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org  

 Geocaching in Baltimore  
By  

Gweneth Burke 
 

 

CEC Playgroup ! 

The Community Engagement Center (CEC) in the 
parking garage building at 870 West Baltimore Street on 
the UMB BioPark campus is running a free childrenõs 
playgroup. The spring session runs until June 28th, every 
Friday from 9:30am to 11am. It is a great way to meet 
other families in the neighborhood. They have a strong 
group of parents and caregivers who come regularly to 
meet and connect with others raising their kids in the 
city. For more information, call the CEC at 410-706-
8260 or email Ashley at avalis@umaryland.edu.  

Gwen is a sixth grade student enrolled in the Performing and 
Visual Arts Academy at Brooklyn Park Middle School. Creative 
writing and theater are Gwen's academic concentrations, but 
she also enjoys playing soccer, traveling, and taking care of her 
community. Gwen moved to Southwest Baltimore from 
England in 2014. 

mailto:avalis@umaryland.edu
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Culinary Architecture : Cooking with Flowers   
By  

Chef Sylva Lin 
 

When planning your garden this year you might consider using edible plants in your pots and backyard plots! Flowering 
plants can also serve another use besides just perking-up your stoop.  Many types of flowers are edible and culinary uses for 
flowers date back thousands of years. Many cultures have incorporated flowers into their traditional cuisine. You are 
probably eating plant flowers more often than you know when eating foods from around the world.  

My own family uses dried lily flowers. The flowers are part of traditional Taiwanese cooking. We use the traditional 
orange, single blossom daylily. The buds are tasty! They will get green as they cook. The flavor is something like green 
beans and they are totally yummy in any Asian-style recipe. 

Many European countries use roses, elderflowers and violets. Italian and Hispanic cultures stuff squash blossoms with 
fresh cheese, and they can even be battered and fried! Many traditional Middle Eastern recipes use rose petals, rose 
water and orange. 

Sweet pea and bean blossoms have a sweet, beany flavor. You can even sauté sweet pea leaves with garlic for a quick 
stir-fried green for dinner. Nasturtiums have a wonderful peppery flavor similar to watercress and their pickled buds can be 
substituted for more expensive capers. Borage tastes like cucumber, and miniature pansies have a mild wintergreen taste. 
Violets, roses and lavender lend a sweet flavor to salads or desserts. Other flowers may have a spicy or peppermint flavor. 

Edible flowers as a garnish make any dish look special on your table, but their flavors also often compliment the dish. 
Here are a few ideas to beautify your recipes and perk up your taste buds:  

¶ Fill a clear glass bowl with your favorite dip and add a colorful gladiolus or hibiscus flower (stamen and pistil 
removed). 

¶ Sprinkle edible flowers in your green salads for a splash of color and taste. 

¶ Freeze whole small flowers into ice rings or cubes for a pretty addition to punches and other beverages. 

¶ Use in flavored oils, vinaigrettes, jellies, and marinades. 

¶ Candied or crystalized flowers, used to decorate cakes and candies. 
Caution:  

¶ Asthmatics or others who suffer allergic reactions to composite-type flowers (calendula, chicory, chrysanthemum, 
daisy, English daisy, and marigold) should be on alert for possible reactions. Introduce flowers in small amounts so you can 
judge their effect. 

¶ Never use non-edible flowers as a garnish. You must assume that if guests find a flower on a plate of food, they will 
think it edible. 

¶ Use flowers sparingly in your recipes, particularly if you are not accustomed to eating them. Too much of a pretty 
thing can lead to digestive problems.   

The leaves of some plants also have culinary uses but be sure to check a trusted food reference source before 
experimenting. Research the plants and flowers to make sure they are not poisonous. The internet is a great place to start. 
Below is a selection from Wikipedia for your reference. Please note that parts of the plants other than the flowers 
mentioned in this list may be poisonous.  Flowers reported as edible include:  
 

American elderberry (Sambucus canadensis) Anise hyssop (Agastache foeniculum)  Arugula (Eruca sativa) 
Basil (Ocimum basilicum)   Bean (Phaseolus vulgaris)   Bergamot (Monarda didyma) 
Black locust (only flowers)*   Broccoli (Brassica oleracea var. italica)  Cauliflower (Brassica oleracea) 
Chamomile (Chamaemelum nobile)  Chervil (Anthriscus cerefolium)   Chinese hibiscus (Hibiscus rosa-sinensis) 
Chives (Allium schoenoprasum)   Chicory (Cichorium intybus)   Chrysanthemum (Chrysanthemum spp.) 
Cornflower (Centaurea cyanus)   Dandelion (Taraxacum officinale)  Dianthus (Dianthus spp.) 
Dill (Anethum graveolens)   English marigold (Calendula officinalis)  English daisy (Bellis perennis) 
Fennel (Foeniculum vulgare)   Geranium (Pelargonium spp.)   Hollyhock (Alcea rosea) 
Japanese honeysuckle (Lonicera japonica) # Lavender (Lavandula spp.)   Lilac (Syringa vulgaris) 
Lovage (Levisticum officinale)   Mint (Mentha spp.)    Nasturtium (Tropaeolum majus) 
Okra (Abelmoschus esculentus)   Passionflower (Passiflora spp.)   Pineapple sage (Salvia elegans) 
Red clover (Trifolium pratense)   Rose (Rosa spp.)    Rosemary (Rosmarinus officinalis) 
Sage (Salvia officinalis)   Snapdragon (Antirrhinum majus)  Squash (Cucurbita pepo) 
Sunflower (Helianthus annuus)   Thyme (Thymus vulgaris)   Violet (Viola odorata) 
 
* The flowers are used as tea and in pancakes. They are also consumed as fritters in many parts of Europe. # Only this species of honeysuckle and not any other; berries poisonous. 

http://homecooking.about.com/od/allherbrecipes/r/blherb1.htm
http://homecooking.about.com/od/cookingfaqs/f/faqcapers.htm
http://gourmetfood.about.com/od/cookingtechniques/a/flowers.htm
http://homecooking.about.com/library/weekly/blflowers.htm
http://homecooking.about.com/od/candyrecipes/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Poisonous
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sambucus_canadensis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Agastache_foeniculum
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Eruca_sativa
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Basil
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Phaseolus_vulgaris
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Monarda_didyma
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Black_locust
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Broccoli
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cauliflower
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chamaemelum_nobile
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chervil
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hibiscus_rosa-sinensis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chives
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chicory
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chrysanthemum
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Centaurea_cyanus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dandelion
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dianthus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dill
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Calendula_officinalis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bellis_perennis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fennel
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pelargonium
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alcea_rosea
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lonicera_japonica
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lavandula
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Syringa_vulgaris
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lovage
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mentha
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tropaeolum_majus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Okra
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Passiflora
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Salvia_elegans
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Trifolium_pratense
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rose
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rosemary
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Salvia_officinalis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Antirrhinum_majus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cucurbita_pepo
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sunflower
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Thymus_vulgaris
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Viola_odorata


 

 

 

 

 

Beyond the square:  

THE SOUTHWEST PARTNE RSHIP 
By  

Khandra Sears 
 

 
The SWP board of directors will grow a little this month with the election of J. R. Robert Lee as the chair of the 

Public Safety committee.  JR is President of the SoWeBo Merchants Association, owner of OõMaries Soul Food restaurant 
and 4 Aces Lounge on W. Baltimore St., and a resident of Hollins Market.  It is encouraging to have more voices in this 
continuing effort to improve our neighborhoods. 

If you want to find out more about what the Partnership has achieved in the last year and, more importantly, let us 
know what you think about what weõre doing, then please join us at the semi-annual community meeting on Sunday, June 
26 from 1:30 pm - 5:00 pm at Steuart Hill Academic Academy.  Each committee will update the community on its 
activities and there will be the opportunity to vote on potential projects for next year. After the meeting there will be free 
food in the park and we hope everyone will stay for the Sunday Sounds in the Park concert. 

Information about SWP meetings and activities can be found at http://southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org/events/.If 
you have any SWP related questions or concerns please email me at vice.president@unionsquareassociation.org 
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As I see it!  

Sunday Sounds in the Park  
By  

Roger Miller 
 

On the last Sunday of the month starting at 5pm there is a free concert in the park!  Last monthõs act was the Village 
Idiots.  Bring your friends and family out for the next concert on June 26th!  

 

Photography by Roger Miller, Copyright 2015.  
Roger is one of Maryland's most distinguished and most published photographers with 36 books to his credit and a long time residents of Union Square.   

See more at www.rogermillerphoto.net. 

http://southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org/events/
http://www.rogermillerphoto.net/
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Orioles night!  
By  

Kristen Johnson 
 

The Orioles took home a "win" during Union Square's 1st Annual baseball night at Camden Yards. Some 17 residents, 
neighbors, & friends enjoyed the game, fireworks, and each other. Everyone agreed that we will definitely do it again 
next year! 

 

 

 

Cleaning & Greening  
By 

Homer Smith 
Summer weather has arrived, and with that comes mosquitoes. One of the best ways we can reduce mosquitoes in our 

community is to clean up trash, depriving them of places to breed. Even just a little bit of standing water collected in some 
trash gives them a great habitat! This trash, and other standing water, can be in the park, in a backyard, or even inside a 
vacant house. 

Mosquitoes are a big concern this year, and we're working with the Parks & People Foundation and Baltimore Mosquito 
Project funded by the National Science Foundation on a plan to help control mosquitoes by controlling trash in foot alleys. 
Trash accumulates in alleys, and even though many of us don't see it, we're all affected by the mosquitoes that breed there. 

The first alley cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, June 25, 9am. Meet in the park. Supplies will be provided, but bring 
water!   

And if you'd like to learn more about mosquitoes and how they affect our community, come to the neighborhood 
association meeting on Monday, June 6. Representatives from the Baltimore Mosquito Project are on the agenda. 

 
 

Call for social media help  
 

Are you on your phone all the time for email and social media? Please consider joining the Union Square's social media committee and helping us 
grow the conversation in Southwest Baltimore. We always need community support with posts, eblasts, blogging, and other online communications! 
Email media@unionsquareassociation.org and to join the team and get involved. 

 

http://baltimore.orioles.mlb.com/ 
   Photos courtesy of Kristen & Michael Johnson 

mailto:media@unionsquareassociation.org
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A lot of our neighbors travel out of this neighborhood to go to work, but who are the people that come here to work? To find out I 
interviewed one of them, Officer John Gregorio, a police officer at the Southern Police District. 
 

¶ How long have you been a police officer?  
Almost 5 years now 

¶ Why did you choose this line of work? 
My fatherõs cousin was the police chief in my hometown, and I have always looked up to him. I canõt stand injustice and have 
always tried to stick up for other people. 

¶ What is your favorite part of this job? 
Every day is different. It never gets boring, you meet new people, there is always something new. 

¶ What do you like to do in your free time? 
I like to go hunting and fishing, but it is hard to find time for that. I also like watching movies and baseball, and playing video 
games 

¶ What is your favorite part about Union Square? 
The great old rowhomes and Union Square Park. 

¶ How do you stay awake during night shifts? 
It helps to stay busy, and energy drinks of course. 

¶ What motivates you? 
Always trying to help people that canõt help themselves. 

¶ What are your suggestions for kids that want to become police officers? 
Stay in school, listen to your parents! You need to be smart and have confidence you are making the right decisions. 

¶ What qualifications did you need? 
I went to the police academy for one year, where you learn about the law and things like filing reports, self-defense, and the 
safe use of firearms etc. 

¶ Has your view of people changed since becoming a police officer? 
No, not really. Maybe I have become a bit more skeptical. 

  

Meet the neighbors: quincy goldsmith & kendrea clark  
By  

Lucy Steinitz 

 

Street beat  
By  

Catherine Neely 
 

Recently the police from the Southern district came to the BioPark to listen to passionate pleas of Pigtownõs 
residents about the shootings that occurred days before and hear comments from concerned citizens in surrounding 
neighborhoods.  Representing the Southern were Major Brian Hance and Captain Sean Mahoney along with Lt. Colonel 
William Marcus who oversees the Tri-District. Also listening and answering questions were Assistant State Attorney 
James Green and Delegates Barbara Robinson and Antonino Hayes who led a conversation about the laws allowing 
dangerous felons early release from their sentences. One of the main takeaways from the conversation was that law 
enforcement relies on community input at the time of sentencing, with letters sent by impacted neighborhoods and 
citizens showing up at trial to prove to the courts that the neighborhood does not want those individuals on the streets.  

Union Square continues to have a great working dialogue with Major Hance & Captain Mahoney and, as you surely 
know, now you can reach out to them with your concerns on the social network Nextdoor. 

As the season temperatures start to heat up, so do crimes.   Here are a few reminders to improve safety: 
- Turn on the light on your stoops at sundown. 
- When leaving your home for work or a getaway weekend remember to lock up your windows tightly. 
- Reach out to neighbors who will keep an eye out for suspicious characters lurking in the neighborhood.  
- Do not leave anything visible in your car when you park. 

Kendrea and Quincy in their home on Hollins Street. 

After only one month in their newly purchased house on 
Hollins Street, Quincy Goldsmith and Kendrea Clark said that 
they already feel right at home.  òWe bought this house on the 
spur of the moment,ó explained Quincy.  òWe went to the 
SOWEBO dinner at the B & O in January and immediately, this 
neighborhood felt right to us. The house was on the market 
only three weeks and we bought it right away.ó 
Kendrea added, òI always wanted to live on the East Coast, 

in a city by the water and close to good transportation so we 
can easily visit our friends and family out-of-town. Union 
Square is perfect for us:  We love the culture here, the diversity 
of languages and all the interesting people weõve met.ó  
Quincy, who is a material science engineer, travels constantly 
for his work.  Kendrea is a dental hygienist.  As the weather 
gets warmer, Quincy plans to start gardening and Kendrea 
wants to host some wine-tasting functions for different 
charities.  òEveryone here is unpretentious and friendly,ó 
Kendrea said. òWe are eager to break bread together with our 
new friends in Southwest Baltimore.ó 


